

PUBLIC NOTICE POSTING REQUEST TO OFFICE OF THE LEICESTER TOWN CLERK

TIME STAMP

ORGANIZAT	ION:	REGI	STRAR'S		
х	<u> </u>	/IEETING	PUBLIC HEARING	(Please circle appr	ropriately)
DAY & DATE:	Thu	rsday, Dec	ember 02, 2021	TIME:	2:00PM
LOCATION:	TOV	VN CLERK'S	OFFICE		
SIGNATURE	or				
Requested by:		DEBORAH	K. DAVIS		
			TE STAMPED IN THE TOWN CLERK TO THE MEETING. (in accordance wi		

- Talk about cancelled Special Town Election scheduled for 12/7/2021
- Vote on Registrar's Pay
- Discuss Redistricting
- Census boundary lines & descriptions

The listings of matters are those reasonably anticipated by the chair 48 hours before said meeting, which may be discussed at the meeting. Not all items listed may in fact be discussed and other items not listed may also be brought up for discussion to the extent permitted by law."



OFFICE OF THE TOWN CLERK

TOWN OF LEICESTER

3 Washburn Square • Leicester, Massachusetts 01524-1333 TELEPHONE: (508) 892-7011 • FAX: (508) 892-7070

DEBORAH K. DAVIS

Susan M. Zuscak

TOWN CLERK

Assistant Town Clerk

E-mail: davisd@leicesterma.org

E-mail: zuscaks@leicesterma.org

BOARD OF REGISTRARS MINUTES OF DECEMBER 02, 2021

The meeting opened at 2:00pm with all four registrars present: Len Ivel, Bill LeBeau, Maureen Connery and Deb Davis

The Registrar's met to discuss the STE of 12/07/2021 that was cancelled because it was not needed. State Rep, David LeBoeuf and Senator Michael Moore went to the Legislation, Governor signed and attorney went to court. As of December 28th, 2021, the Leicester Becker Campus should be owned by the Town of Leicester. The estimated cost to prepare for the election was \$1.983.68.

Bill LeBeau made motion to approve the Registrars to be paid, all present were in favor.

The Registrars reviewed the ongoing redistricting for the town of Leicester as they did in the meeting of October 26, 2021. Debbie Davis shared with the Registrars that redistricting for the state has started and currently looks like Leicester will have three state reps going forward instead of just one.

Prec 1: Don Berthiaume (Spencer) Prec. 2 & 4: David LeBoeuf, Prec. 3: Paul Frost (Auburn) We will also be losing Senator Moore and gain Anne Gobi as our new Senator however she will be going from currently overseeing 10 towns to 20 including parts of Worcester. If all passes through the legislature this will take effect in January of 2023.

Due to the 2020 Census new population numbers have come out with Leicester having a population of 11,087. After talking with the State Census Office, they will be keeping the town boundary lines and descriptions as is, without any change from the 2010 Census. We received a packet, including the precinct map, from the State Census office informing the Town Clerk that the precinct lines will not be changing in Leicester.

Bill LeBeau made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:32pm, Len Ivel seconded the vote. The motion was voted unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Deborah K. Davis Town Clerk